April 2023 Newsletter


The Spring Grounds Walk with the board is scheduled for Tuesday, April 25th at 9:00am. If there is anything you want the board to look at or know about, please send your questions and concerns to Raquel. 

Munoz Landscaping is our contractor for the landscaping season. Mowing day is Wednesday, weather permitting. Spring trimming will be completed and black mulch will be applied to the front beds and common areas. Owners may apply black mulch to the beds in the back and along the side of their units. 

Spring projects include: reducing the size of some of the larger common beds; repairing some of the curbs along the streets in the neighborhood; installing speed bumps in critical places to ensure safer driving; building a storage shed to hold our outdoor items over the winter; build another retaining wall on the north side of the pond; clean up the dead branches and trees along the creek; build a retaining wall along the creek; address drainage issues for the houses on Coralberry by the pond. 

Thanks to our Goose Control Squad for keeping the geese away from nesting around the pond! So far, there is no evidence of any nests or eggs. Thank you to John C, Tony S, Chad M, Henry M, Bob C, John R and Joe C. 

Get your House Number Sign painted at no charge! Contact Bob C at 440-478-9793 to get your name added to the list. Bob has completed 50 signs so far. Thank you, Bob!

Looking for volunteers to help water the flowers on the bridge during the summer. The flower boxes will be set up and planted mid-May, depending on weather. If you would like to help water the flowers during the summer, please contact Sharon at 419-515-1642. Volunteers are asked to take a 1-2 week turn to keep the flowers watered and fertilized all summer long. Water jugs and fertilizer will be provided. 

Spring Reminders:
· Check the exterior of your unit for any needed repairs and maintenance. Now is the time to paint your porch, front door, trim, man door or propane tank. 
· Consider pressure washing the siding of your unit, your patio or fence, if it’s mildewed or dirty. See enclosed flyer to sign up. 
· Clean up after your pet, immediately, at all times and in all places. 
· Ground feeding the wildlife is prohibited. Feeding the birds in hanging bird feeders is fine, please clean up the food that has fallen to the ground. 

The Architectural Request Form must be completed and sent in to Raquel, for any improvements, modifications, replacements or changes to the exterior of your unit and limited common areas. The request form must be reviewed and approved by the Board before any work begins. 


Barnett updated their website, www.barnettmanagement.com, so you’ll need to set up an account with password to login. The detailed financial records are updated daily, so you can check your current balance at any time. You can make electronic payments on the site or set up monthly payments to be withdrawn automatically. The association’s financial report, contracts, meeting minutes, insurance policy, governing documents and other information are available. You can also print the architectural change request form which should be filled out and sent in before making any improvements, replacements or changes to the exterior of your unit and limited common areas. Please verify your email address and phone number are correct, in order to receive communications and to be contacted in the event of an emergency. 

Visit www.SweetBrierMadison.com, a website owned and maintained by the board. You’ll find information and updates from the board on Sweet Brier business. Since this is a public website, no password or login account is needed. On this website you can find the date and location of the next board meeting; information on the approved paint colors of Sweet Brier Red and Green from Sherwin Williams for your front doors; summaries of the latest board meeting; pictures of the current projects completed or underway; and other updates from the board.  

Next board meeting is scheduled for Monday, June 5 at 10:00am at the American Legion outdoor pavilion, 6671 Middle Ridge Rd.

Save the Date! The Annual Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, August 24 at 6:00pm at the Madison Library. Information will be mailed out later. 

